 To be confirmed on 7th October 2013
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 2nd September 2013 

at The Barlow, Edgworth
Present: Councillor D Wild (in the chair)

Councillors P Birch, A Buchanan, H Dowle, Rev A Morris and P Rigby 

Also present: Councillor C Rigby and G Syddall (Clerk)

Apologies for Absence: Councillor P Wild 

6944 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 5th August 2013, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

6945 Matters Arising

A maximum sum of £600 had been earmarked for the gates on The Moss, out of which a quote of £530.65 had been accepted. It was now suggested that the new gate be upgraded to commemorate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee, as the cost of the proposed memorial at the trough was prohibitive. Upgrading would cost an additional £214.

Resolved: That the £70 remaining from the original sum earmarked be put towards the upgrading, and that the BVRA be asked to contribute the remaining £144.

6946 Declarations of Interest

Councillor H Dowle declared an interest in planning application 10/13/0646. She left the room during consideration of the item and took no part in the discussion or voting thereon.

6947 Accounts

Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman August

£1165.00
Zen Internet Ltd 


Broadband service



£    18.37   

Soc. Of Local Council Clerks
Subscription




£  145.00  

Mrs A Binns


St Anne’s Flower Festival


£    75.00

Royal Mail


Freepost subscription


£  103.20

Mr P Birch


Purchase of plants



£    21.98  


A Herd



August salary 
G Syddall



August salary
6948 Planning Applications

Resolved: That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/13/0300 and 10/13/0646.
6949 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on various planning applications. 

6950 De-Registration of the 537 Bus Service

From 27th October 2013, the 537 service to Edgworth will no longer be operated by Arriva as it is not commercially viable. BwD are looking at possible alternative options.

Resolved: That a section be included in the questionnaire for the Parish Plan on usage of the service.

6951 Parish Council Chairs

Resolved: That Turton Tower or, alternatively, Darwen Town Council, be approached to ascertain whether they would accept a donation of the twelve Council chairs. Should both decline the offer, then the chairs should be sold.

6952
Correspondence

Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection.

6953 Update on The Barlow

Work is proceeding on the upgrading of the verandah.

The height of the balcony in the main hall has been raised to comply with health & safety requirements.

A survey of the roof has been undertaken and the report is awaited.

The basement rooms and the entrance hall are to be redecorated.

BwD will be asked to run first aid courses for volunteers.

A review of the charity scheme is underway.

Comments on Planning Applications received by 28th August 2013

10/13/0300
Amended application for a horse ménage and exerciser on land off Broadhead Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections to the proposed ménage, provided that the lighting columns do not shine onto Broadhead Road, to the detriment of neighbouring properties and to traffic safety.

The Parish Council does not support the installation of a horse exerciser, despite its revised location, on the grounds of detrimental visual impact and the possible distraction to drivers
10/13/0646
Erection of forestry worker’s dwelling on land off Turton Bottoms, Bolton Road, Edgworth



The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development

Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 7th October 2013 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.
Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 8.50pm
